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Polk LGBTA Democratic Caucus Candidate Endorsements Policy 
Adopted: ___________ 

Polk LGBTA 
Democratic Caucus 
Endorsement 
Committee 

The Campaign Committee shall (hereinafter referred to as “the 
Committee”) review local Democratic candidates for endorsement running 
for partisan and non-partisan offices that are solely within the boundaries 
of Polk County, Florida, as well as develop a Candidate Questionnaire. 

Procedure On behalf of the Committee, the Chair shall, after the deadline for ballot 
qualification has passed, send to each registered Democrat in a partisan 
race a copy of the Questionnaire via email, with a copy to the Chapter 
President. The Chair will also send a copy of the Questionnaire to each 
registered Democrat in a non-partisan, non-judicial race, or to any 
candidate in a judicial race, regardless of party affiliation. The Committee 
shall vote on which candidates in a non-partisan election receive a 
questionnaire. Candidate responses shall be forwarded to the Committee 
for possible distribution to Caucus membership. To be considered for 
endorsement, a candidate must have a Questionnaire on file and must have 
presented at a Caucus General Membership Meeting.  

In a partisan or non-partisan primary where there is more than one 
Democrat running, each candidate may, as necessary, be asked to schedule 
an interview with the Committee. The Committee shall develop the 
Interview questions. The Committee shall vote to recommend one of the 
following courses of action to the General Membership: endorse one 
candidate, endorse multiple candidates, or no recommendation. Preference 
for endorsement may be given to members of the Caucus.  The Committee 
will notify the steering committee of their vote.  

If, after candidate qualification or non-partisan primary, there is only one 
Democrat in the race, the Committee may review the Questionnaire and 
vote to recommend that candidate for endorsement at the next General 
Membership meeting. The Committee may also vote to recommend an 
endorsement of a candidate after a partisan or non-partisan primary in 
which either a different candidate that was endorsed in the primary wins 
or no recommendation was made.  

Recommendation to endorse by the Committee shall be considered an 
appropriate motion and a second at the next General Membership Meeting. 
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Voting At the next regularly scheduled Caucus General Membership Meeting 
following the completion of the candidate screening process, the 
Committee shall provide the Caucus membership a brief summary of their 
reasoning for selecting a particular candidate for endorsement. Thereafter, 
the “voting members” (as defined by the Caucus By-Laws) shall vote on 
the recommendation(s) of the Committee or the Steering Committee. It is 
strictly understood that a candidate under consideration for endorsement 
for office shall not be present during the vote.   

To be approved, a motion to endorse will require a vote of at least 2/3 of 
the Caucus members present and voting. A motion to endorse en masse 
must be approved by at least ⅔ vote of all members present and voting.   

All candidates on the ballot in Polk County and endorsed by the Florida 
LGBTA Democratic Caucus shall be automatically endorsed by the Polk 
County LGBTA Democratic Caucus. 

Endorsement 
And 
Endorsement  
Palm Card 
 

Each endorsed candidate shall be notified in writing by the President of the 
Caucus on Caucus letterhead and noted as an endorsed candidate on the 
official Caucus voter palm card. The President shall send the endorsement 
information to the Florida LGBTA Democratic Caucus. An endorsed 
candidate may identify in any campaign material, print or otherwise, that 
they have been endorsed by the Caucus. 

 
 


